
Sacred Heart Parish Pastoral Council Zoom Meeting 
September 11, 2021 

Council members present: Alex Amado, Dan Canning, Rob Cassleman, Fr. Steve Dublinski, Lorraine 
Farrand, Robert Harris, Aurora Horstkamp, Jim Lincoln, Eric Patera, Chair, Char Snekvik, and Charlotte 
Worthy. And Mary Sutherland, parish secretary. 
Opening Prayer - Our Father.  
Virus status report: Transmission rates are high. Over 14 days 529 cases per 100,000 people. Whitman 
County has had 14 hospital admissions in the past 12 days. There are many students with respiratory 
illnesses on campus. Some continue to go to classes. We are not testing enough. The demand for tests is 
higher than the amount available. Appointments for rapid testing are booked several days out. About 72% of 
WSU students are vaccinated. The community is not doing as well; Whitman County rates for those eligible 
for the vaccine are between 39% and 45%. Pullman ReadyCare is overwhelmed, the hospital is stretched. 
Masses – recent attendance numbers:  
Mass 
attendance: 

4:30 PM 
(indoors) 

8:30 AM  
(outdoors) 

10 AM 
(outdoors) 

11 AM 
(indoors) 

Total 

August 7 & 8 38  65 45  49 197 
August 14 & 15 45  64 36 55 200 
August 21 & 22 65 80 40 44 229 
August 28 & 29 63 52 51 30 196 
Sept. 4 & 5 43 32 36 48 159 

 Labor Day weekend attendance was down, probably because of the holiday, and all the Masses being 
moved indoors due to the smoke. Also, a number of older people are not attending, probably because of the 
high transmission rates of the delta variant.  
Going forward: The council discussed the current Mass schedule, and possible changes as the weather gets 
colder. Fr. Steve is happy with the addition of the 10 AM Mass. It has split the number of people coming at 
11 AM, so that the 11 AM indoor Mass is not too crowded. 
 Options for cold weather: 1) Add a 7 or 7:30 AM Mass to decrease the size of the 8:30 Mass if we 
move everything indoors. 2) Go back to an 8:30 AM parking lot Mass, along with the indoor 4:30 pm 
Saturday and 11 am Sunday Masses. However, a parking lot Mass doesn’t work well with the Religious 
Education class schedule of 8:30 and 9:45 am classes at church. Some families with young children with 
health problems are still not comfortable attending Mass indoors. Other families are fine with being inside, 
and some are still going to Mass in Colton. 
 We will stay onsite as long as possible and then decide what to do.  
 The Faith Formation staff is trying to find ways to encourage families to bring their children to Mass. 
If they are attending school it should be just as safe to be at Mass. Council members suggested an outdoor 
Children’s Mass while the weather is still warm enough. 
 A council member and others are concerned that people are often close together in the communion 
line at the indoor Masses. They asked if Fr. Steve and the other minister could bring communion to the 
people in the pews instead. Fr. Steve agreed that is a good idea, and they will start doing that. 
Oktoberfest, Lentil Fest: The meeting agenda stated that the Oktoberfest, originally scheduled for 
September 25, was cancelled. A council member expressed great disappointment with the cancellation of 
social events, especially the cancellation of the Parish Lentil Fest the day before it was to take place. They 
would like us to consider the mental health effects, and that we might be retreating too quickly. The member 
also feels that it is not right to cancel our social events but allow a large wedding to happen at the church on 
September 18. The members discussed this. The wedding does not include a reception; people will not eat or 
remove their masks. The Lentil Fest and Oktoberfest both involve eating and drinking with masks off. The 
delta variant has been spreading outdoors among unmasked people, even if they are vaccinated. 



 Covid fatigue is real. We all want to get back to normal. We want to hear all opinions. But the 
numbers don’t lie. We need to do things safely. People are concerned about unvaccinated people coming to 
the Oktoberfest. We could limit it to parishioners. Or only to those who are vaccinated. The Knights and 
Catholic Daughters can discuss options. It is a lot of work, and some people are not comfortable gathering 
right now to do all the work with the numbers up so high. 
Liturgical Volunteers: It is often the same people setting up and taking down the outdoor Masses, ushering, 
livestreaming the Mass, etc. Mary and Fr. Steve made up a form in English and Spanish that people can use 
to volunteer for different ministries. They will be given out at the Masses September 11 & 12. 
Pastoral Council Retreat: The members had an all-day in-person retreat at the end of September in 2019, 
and a virtual morning retreat last year. They go through some spiritual exercises with Fr. Steve, and discuss 
the future of the parish. There are long and short term goals to look at and revise. The retreat this year is on 
Saturday, November 6.  
Architect report: Kevin Owens has been contacting the architects for the revised feasibility study for 
remodeling, rebuilding, or moving the church. They are still behind because of all the building activity 
during Covid and haven’t responded. 
Youth Representative: The Youth Group hasn’t met yet. Mary will ask Linea Johnson to find a youth rep; 
preferably a junior, since seniors are so busy the second half of the year. 
Next meeting: Saturday, October 9, 10 am, on Zoom. 
Closing prayer: Glory Be 
Submitted by Mary Sutherland 


